

March 20, 2018

Terrill Pyburn, Esq. City Attorney City of Coconut Creek 4800 West Copans Road Coconut Creek, FL 33063 tpyburn@coconutcreek.net

Re: <u>Potential Litigation</u>

Dear Ms. Pyburn:

This letter will confirm that, with respect to a potential court challenge related to Florida's firearms preemption law, you have requested and we have agreed that the Litigation Team at Everytown for Gun Safety Support Fund, along with the law firm Proskauer Rose, will be available to provide legal services to the City of Coconut Creek on a pro bono basis, and we expect our retention agreement to include the following language, in substance and in part, to that effect:

"No Charge for Legal Services. Everytown will not charge you for any attorneys' fees relating to the Matter. Everytown and/or Proskauer will advance the reasonable expenses for the Matter, including filing fees, travel expenses, any discovery-related costs, photocopying, mailing, printing and telephone charges. You will be promptly notified if such costs and expenses exceed twenty five thousand dollars (\$25,000).

If Everytown obtains a settlement or recovery on your behalf, you agree that Everytown is entitled to reimbursement of its actual out-of-pocket costs and disbursements incurred in Everytown's representation of the City in this Matter, up to a maximum of one-third of the value of the settlement or recovery."

Sincerely,

EVERYTOWN FOR GUN SAFETY SUPPORT FUND, LITIGATION TEAM

By:

Eric Tirschwell, Director of Litigation etirschwell@everytown.org